St Vincent's Catholic Primary School Newsletter

☆



To love and serve as Jesus shows us

9th November 2018

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE

Week ending: 02/11/18

Year Group	Attendance
Reception	100%
Year 1	97.5%
Year 2	97.7%
Year 3	99.2%
Year 4M	96.0%
Year 4W	98.0%
Year 5	96.1%
Year 6	92.1%

Congratulations to our Reception class who had the best attendance in the school

POPIL OF THE WEEK

Well done to this week's super stars!



Reception	Macy W
Year 1	Georgia H
Year 2	Emily B & Luke W
Year 3	Phoebe N & Ethan W
Year 4M	Mia D & Imogen T
Year 4W	Lois E & Ben H
Year 5	Callie M
Year 6	Max C

OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations:

Jess C got a medal for coming first in the floor routine at a gym competition.



Emily B came
2nd in her age
group at the
Great British
Championships, one of the
biggest Irish dancing competitions.

Scarlett G came first in the floor routine as well as second in vault.

Danny B he was awarded 'Player of the Match' by his team Whittle Hall Athletic U8.



HOUSE POINTS RUNNING TOTALS

Matthew	Mark	Luke	John
556	564	546	574

DATES FOR THE DIARY

Monday	ODD SOCK DAYPresentation by the Scouts	
Tuesday	Yr 4 SwimmingY6 Warrington Museum	
Wednesday	•	
Thursday	Y5 Warrington Museum	
Friday	 Children in Need Day—non-uniform day Y2 Assembly 	

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

All of our After School Clubs are running as normal next week. If for any reason your child is unable to attend please can you let us know. Thank you.

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org

For your information...

RECEPTION CLASS ADMISSION SEPTEMBER 2019

We can now accept applications for a place at the School for the Reception age group commencing in September 2019. All applications to the Council must now be made online. The web address for those families living in Warrington is:

www.warrington.gov.uk/admissions

For those living outside of Warrington, please contact the Local Authority Admissions team to find out how to apply. If you do not have access to a pc and email account the contact number for Warrington Admissions is 01925 446226.

CHILDREN IN NEED SPOTACULAR Friday 16th November

Children are invited to wear their own clothes, something spotty if you can in return for a donation of £1, to help fundraise for Children in Need.



Thank you for your continued support.

PARENTS EVENING

Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the Parents Evening on Wednesday. If you weren't able to make it and haven't already done so, please talk to your child's teacher about setting up an alternative meeting.

Thank you also to everyone who took time to complete the questionnaire. If you didn't have chance to complete the Parent View questionnaire and would like to, you can either register on the Ofsted website, or come into school and we can set you up to complete it. We appreciate your feedback and will soon share the outcomes of this, and the RE questionnaire with you.

YEAR 5 / 6 WW1 TOPIC

Year 5 and 6 visited Penketh Library this week to contribute to there centenary memorial, and to support their learning about World War 1. They also had a visit from a local historian who shared some amazing local information with them.

As part of their topic, they have already created a beautiful memorial outside school, and led our service of remembrance in assembly this morning. Well done Year 5 and 6.



A reminder to all parents that children should not bring nuts, or foods containing nuts into school as there are children in our school who have a nut allergy.



SCOUTS PRESENTATION

On **Monday 12th November** the local scout group will be coming into school to do a presentation during assembly. Children who are part of Beavers, Cubs, Rainbows or Brownies will be able to wear their designated group top and necker to school (normal school trousers/skirts and shoes must be worn).

PEACE PROMS

Tickets will be available to purchase on 12th November from the Echo Arena website. Presale tickets are available now if you are signed up as an Echo Arena customer.

https://www.echoarena.com/whats-on/peace-proms-2019-priority-booking

If any of the choir members would like to bring in a memory stick, Mrs Williams will gladly copy the music and moves for you to practise at home.

ANTI-BULLYING WEEK

Next week is anti-bullying week. The children will be taking part in a range of activities about friendship, and leaving a positive footprint in the lives of others, as well as making sure that they understand what bullying is and how to deal with it. We are also looking forward to doing some work with St Gregory's again this year.

Our anti-bullying policy is available on the school website and attached to the newsletter is the poster which is displayed around school as a reminder to the children.





To launch the week, we invite the children to come to school in **odd socks on Monday** as a reminder that we must accept, respect and celebrate our differences.

Future dates for your diary...

Please be aware that, whilst every effort will be made to keep to dates set, at times it may be necessary to change a date so please check the newsletter which will keep you informed of any necessary changes. Thank you.

Week beginning 12th November: Anti-bullying Week

Friday 16th November: Rejoice Assembly led by Year 2(8.50/9am start)

Friday 16th November: Children in Need

Tuesday 20th November: First Reconciliation and Holy Communion preparation Session 2

Friday 30th November: Advent Celebration / Mass (8.50/9am start)

Tuesday 4th December: First Reconciliation and Holy Communion Preparation Session 3

Thursday 6th December: Rosary , Flu Jabs Rec - Yr5
Tuesday 11th December: Rec/Y1/Y2 Nativity, 1.45pm
Wednesday 12th December: Rec/Y1/Y2 Nativity, 6.00pm
Friday 14th December: Christmas Jumper Day

Friday 21st December: Christmas Assembly and Christmas Parties
Friday 21st December: School closes for the Christmas Holiday
Thursday 3rd January 2019: School re-opens after the Christmas Holiday

Tel: 01925 726544